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Report to the Passenger Transport Committee

By Anthony Cross, Manager Public Transport fillin “Author” 
Taxi Services : Request for Exemption from Requirement to Provide
24-hour Service

1.
Purpose
To respond to a request from Gold and Black Taxis (1995) Ltd for exemption from the requirement to operate a service 24 hours a day and seven days a week.

2.
Background
...
Sections 22(2) and 22(3) of the Transport Services Licensing Act 1989 provide that the Council may grant exemptions from the requirement for Approved Taxi Organisations to provide continuous taxi services “if, in the opinion of the regional council, public demand does not require such a level of service”.  The Council’s current Regional Passenger Transport Plan includes a policy (copy attached) which states that such exemptions will not be granted in the Region’s urban areas.

...
Mr Gaskin of Gold and Black Taxis intends to present his case to the Committee in person.  His letter of 8 March 1999 is attached.

3.
Comment

The Council’s policy on this matter will be subject to public consultation as will all parts of the Regional Passenger Transport Plan in the coming months.  

4.
Recommendation
That in accordance with Section 4.4 of the Council’s Regional Passenger Transport Plan, Gold and Black Taxis (1995) Ltd be declined an exemption from the requirement to provide a service 24 hours a day.
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